Town of Sutton

Sewer Commission Meeting
October 20, 2020
Members Present: Neal Crites

Carl Licopoli
Jack Sheehan

The meeting was opened at 2:05 P.M. by Neal Crites.
The first order of business was Reorganization. Carl made motion for Neal Crites to stay as
Chairman. Jack 2nd motion. Carl as Vice Chair Jack 2nd motion. Jack as clerk -all in favor.

Next: Approval of minutes from March 4, 2020. Carl and Neal no objections. Accepted all in favor.

Welcome Jack Sheehan as a new member of Sewer Commission. Thanks to Larry Wiersma for his
years of service on the board.

Next Jen Hager Town Planner: update on CWMP. Plan is for 20-25yrs. Started in 2002 will need
some updates, demographics, growth. Public involvement. Sewer Extension from Pleasant Valley
Villas to Sutton Public School including Town Hall.

McClure is reassuring there will be sufficient capacity in the wells. Extension will be to Pleasant
Valley. Neal motioned to approve plan moving forward and submit to DEP. Car] 2nd motion.

Jack felt that the environmental impact report would not be necessary. All in favor. Jim Smith
thanked Jen Hager and suggested she forward the CWMP to the DEP. Agreed with by Jack.

Sewer Project needs to be on Spring Town Meeting agenda. Informing residents on Website, Cable
regarding proposed Sewer Project.

Next Jim Smith discussed the Sewer Project would cost $4.3-$4.5 million. There would not be
impact on Tax Payers. Capital Stabilization Fund will be used.

Abatements were reviewed and Carl approved, Jack 2 motion. Members to stop by Town Hall to
sign off on.

0ld Business: Blackstone Water breakage. Jim Smith and Tim Harrison working on conversation
from DOT.
The next meeting date will be November 4, 2020 at 2:00 P.M.

Neal motioned to adjourn. Carl 2nd the motion. Jack approved.

The meeting adjourned at 3:09P.M.

Neal Crites Carl Licopoli Jack Sheehan



